
    Special Meeting Shell Rock City Council 
                                        March 21, 2023 
 
 Mayor Larry Young called the special meeting to order in the City Hall at 

5:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council Members Donald 
Bonzer, Robyn Holden, Mike Klinefelter, Jared Krull, and Garrett Schuldt 
were present. Council Member Donald Bonzer was absent. There was 
one person in the audience. 

 
 Motion by Schuldt seconded by Bonzer to approve the agenda with any 

additions. Ayes-Bonzer, Holden, Klinefelter, Krull, and Schuldt. Nays-
None. Motion carried. 

 
 Three individuals were interviewed at different times throughout the 

evening for the City Clerk/Treasurer position.  
 
 Motion by Schuldt seconded by Krull to set the date and time for the 

City of Shell Rock Budget Hearing for the fiscal year ending June 30, 
2024 for April 11, 2023 at City Hall at 7:00 p.m.  Ayes-Bonzer, Holden, 
Klinefelter, Krull, and Schuldt. Nays-None. Motion carried. 

 
 Resolution 009-2023 was introduced by Klinefelter seconded by Bonzer: 

A RESOLUTION HIRING A CITY CLERK/ TREASURER IN TRAINING AND 
SETTING THE WAGE.  Jessica Meyer at $53,500.00 per year with an 
additional $40.00 for every meeting after working hours the city 
requires her to attend. $1,000.00 salary addition upon successful 
completion of the first year of Municipal Clerk’s training at Iowa State 
University, $1,500.00 salary addition upon successful completion of the 
second year of Municipal Clerk’s training at Iowa State University, and 
$2,500.00 salary addition upon successful completion of the third year 
of Municipal Clerk’s training at Iowa State University and becoming a 
Certified Municipal Clerk in the State of Iowa.  Roll Call Vote: Ayes-
Bonzer, Holden, Klinefelter, Krull, and Schuldt. Nays-None. Motion 
carried. 

 
 Motion by Schuldt seconded by Bonzer to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.  Ayes-

Bonzer, Holden, Klinefelter, Krull, and Schuldt.  Nays-None. Motion 
carried. 

 
                                      Larry Young 
    Mayor 
 
 
 ATTEST: Marilyn Hardee, City Clerk 
  
 


